

## **Fort Oglethorpe**

The Fort Oglethorpe Kiwanis met on December 11 at Park Place Restaurant with Jim presiding and 12 members and 1 guest, Chuck Bowers, husband of Sam was our guest = 13 attending

President Jim Coltrin opened the meeting.

Britt Schaffeld gave the inspirational moment and spoke of the musical heritage of the 1933 guitar that he played "I am a Pilgrim" to accompany him.

Chris was the program and showed the museum's newest education dvd, "The Military History of Fort Oglethorpe," answered questions and reminded the members that their church or other groups that they belong to can request a museum program. She also thanked the club for its support of the museum.

Andrew McGill CHI Memorial Hospital is our October 15 program, Doris encouraged everyone to bring a guest so we have a full house to hear the plans about the new hospital that is being built on Battlefield Pkwy.

Club photo was taken for the \$500 donation made to the 6th Cavalry Museum

## Announcements:

Backpack Blessings will be packed on October 19.

Sam Bowers announced that Fort Oglethorpe Church of God will have CHI

Memorial there to give COVID vaccines and boosters on Weds. October 13 at 6 pm for vaccines or boosters. Need to call Sam Bowers at 423-355-9265 and register with her.

Meeting adjourned at 1:02 pm

Thanks Chris for notes. Dwight was visiting family in Virginia. This Friday PR and Dwight will be attending a Kiwanis district meeting in Lexington.



